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WELLINGTON TOWN COUNCIL

                28 Fore Street, Wellington, Somerset TA21 8AQ

Tel: 01823 662855
E-mail: info@wellingtontowncouncil.co.uk

COUNCIL MEETING

You are summoned to attend a meeting of Wellington Town Council to be held in the main hall of the United Reformed Church in Fore Street, Wellington on Monday 4 September 2017 at 7p.m.
Greg Dyke

Town Clerk
AGENDA

1. APOLOGIES
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

To receive declarations of personal or prejudicial interests, in accordance with the Code of Conduct. The usual declarations made by members are set out at the end of the agenda.
3. MINUTES

To confirm the minutes of:
Council Planning and Council on 7 August 2017 (copies attached)
4. TOWN MAYOR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS 

5. POLICE REPORT 
6. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION TIME
7. COUNCILLOR VACANCY – WELLINGTON SOUTH WARD

Councillor Charles Biscoe has resigned from the Council for health reasons. Notice of the vacancy has been duly published. Unless ten electors give notice by 1 September 2017 requesting an election be held, the Town Council will have the authority to co-opt a new councillor to fill the vacancy.
8. GRANTS

(a) Wellington Sustainable Food Group – part of Transition Town Wellington
An application for a grant has been received from the Wellington Sustainable Food Group. They are part of Transition Town Wellington and are asking for £683.50 towards a total cost of £783.50 in connection with its Post Close Community Orchard Project. The project aims to plant up an area of unused space to the side of a footpath with fruit bearing trees. Local residents would then be able to harvest the fruit for free. The Council previously supported this Group in February 2016 when a grant of £1,600 was made in relation to similar schemes
Full details of the application have been previously circulated.

At the beginning of the financial year the Council made £15,000 available in its Grants budget. Following grants already awarded this year there is £5,578 left in the 2017/18 budget.
9. CHRISTMAS LIGHTS

When this matter was considered at the meeting on 6 March 2017 it was reported that in 2016 the total cost of the lights had been £15,660. This cost was for the Deane DLO to erect and display the lights, provide staff for the Switch On and remove them to a storage area to be provided by the Town Council. It also included the collection, erection and removal of the Christmas Tree. In addition to this cost the Council also pay £1,680 p.a. to store the Lights in a secure storage unit.
The Christmas Lights that are used have been the same since 2009 and are beginning to need repair and replacement. Although the Lights were considered to be satisfactory it was felt that, subject to available funding, some appropriate additional lights, particularly for the tree might be appropriate.
I have therefore looked at the possibility of the purchase or hire of decorations for Wellington. Different lights can be purchased individually or altogether so there would be some flexibility in the total price. The hire price, which would include storage, maintenance, delivery and collection over a 3 year hire contract would be £5,309 per year.
The Council is asked to consider whether it would like to proceed with either option.

10. BASINS FENCING

Attached to the agenda is a letter which has been received from the Wellington Basins Volunteer Group regarding the condition of the fencing surrounding certain parts of the Basins. The fencing is in need of repair and the Group have asked who has responsibility for its maintenance.
TDBC Parks Department have recently carried out a land registry search and according to their findings TDBC is not responsible for the land. It looks like Mancraft Ltd own the Basins and Tonedale Properties own the causeway.

This matter could therefore be taken up with Tonedale Properties but if that route were followed I would suggest that it was unlikely to elicit a speedy conclusion or an offer to carry out the repairs any time soon.

The safe use of the causeway is something of benefit to the whole community. It is also frequently used for vehicular access to the adjoining Council owned Allotment site. In the circumstances I have obtained an estimate of the cost of the works so that this Council might have an opportunity to consider funding the repairs. To reset 15 posts (4x4) in various locations on the bridge and repair damaged or missing rails (4x2). To supply and install post and rails and clear material would be at a cost of £2,302.82 +vat.
11. PLAYING PITCH STRATEGY

The Town Council and the local sporting community that have an interest in Taunton Deane’s Playing Pitch Strategy have reached an early consensus on the way forward for Wellington.

We have acknowledged the need and appropriateness of the consultation exercise taking place in relation to the Strategy. However, as we have this level of agreement between the parties we would like to crack on and make a start on the long road to turning the proposals into reality. The problem is……I don’t know quite what to do next. Although this is a joint venture between the sporting community and the Town Council the onus has, not surprisingly, fallen on the Town Council to get things moving (that was always going to happen if I’m honest). We don’t have the ability or the resources to take the next steps – indeed I don’t even know what the next steps are. Presumably we will need to start identifying methods and avenues of funding and begin a very early conversation with land owners.

The Town Council have set aside an Earmarked Reserve of £10k so some initial funds are available.

In an effort to clarify the way forward a meeting has now taken place between the Town Clerk, the Chair of the Sports Federation and TDBC’s Scott Weetch who has recently taken over from Alison North as the lead officer for this project.

It was clear that in order to maintain the momentum some kind of Project Manager was needed to draw up an outline project plan. There appeared to be a possibility that this might be something that could be done within Taunton Deane using existing budgets.
12. WELLINGTON PARK

At the Town Council meeting on 5 June 2017 it was agreed that should TDBC ever decide that it did not want to continue to be responsible for Wellington Park, this Council should be in a position to react to that situation.

TDBC had previously indicated that it had no plans to discontinue its responsibilities for the Park. However, it continued to be an aspiration of the Town Council to consider taking on additional services where appropriate. In the circumstances it was considered a good idea to discuss the situation further with TDBC.

At subsequent Council meetings representatives of the Friends of Wellington Park took the opportunity during Public Participation Time to highlight the poor state of repair of the paths and surfaces at the Park, the continued vandalism and a number of other matters that they felt needed attention.
Therefore, at the request of the Town Council discussions have now taken place between Richard Burge, Open Spaces Manager TDBC, us and representatives of the Friends. 

Firstly the aspiration of the Town Council was re-emphasised although it was apparent that there remained no intention by TDBC to discontinue its responsibilities for the Park. 

The Friends submitted details of the many issues that they had. The paths in particular are in a very poor condition. It was recognised that with limited resources it would not be possible to rectify all of them in the short term. However, it was suggested that it would be a great improvement if the Borough Council would agree to resurface the outer ring of paths and the area in front of the bandstand. One of the other points raised was the lack of communication between the Friends and TDBC. 

It was hoped that as a result of this very useful meeting issues would be addressed and improvements achieved.
13. CIVIC INSIGNIA

This matter was last considered by the Council at its meeting on 8 May 2017. As members know, even though we have had a Mayor for 9 years the former Chairman’s insignia has continued to be used. Apart from the fact that this did not represent the current position the insignia was beginning to show signs of wear and tear. Councillors felt it was appropriate to update the chains of office for both the Mayor and Deputy Mayor. Quotations and options for this work were submitted but before proceeding any further members felt that the opportunity should be taken to look at an alternative insignia which more accurately reflected the modern day town of Wellington. A limit of £5,000 was agreed.
However, since that time the current Mayor, Councillor Gary James, has obviously experienced the amount of interest shown in relation to the existing Badge of Office. He has therefore suggested that rather than providing alternative insignia the existing Badge be restored and refurbished.
14. WELLINGTON CHILDREN’S CENTRE – Courtland Road

Cllr A. Govier to raise

15.  COUNCIL INCOME AND EXPENDITURE – Report attached
16. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
(a) HMRC - £780.79 - July deductions

(b) Somerset County Council - £267.45 - Superannuation for Deputy Clerk

(c) Somerset County Council - £74.40 - Pension Fund deficit

(d) Wellington Self Storage - £110.40 - Storage of Christmas Lights

(e) Chess - £84.50 – Telephone and broadband
(f) AIS Contract Cleaners - £57.60 – Office and Chamber cleaning
(g) Cllr Lloyd - £32.40 – Travelling Allowance

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Members of Somerset County Council:

Councillors A Govier, J Hunt and J Thorne
Members of Taunton Deane Borough Council

Councillors R Bowrah, W Brown, A Govier, R Henley, J Hunt, G James, J Reed and V Stock-Williams 
25 August 2017
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